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May 20, 2021

Re: Petition of Puget Sound Energy for (i) Approval of a Special Contract for Liquefied 

Natural Gas Fuel Service with Totem Ocean Trailer Express, Inc. and (ii) a Declaratory 

Order Approving the Methodology for Allocating Costs between Regulated and Non-

regulated Liquefied Natural Gas Services, Docket UG-151663  

TO ALL PARTIES:  

On October 31, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued Order 10, Final Order Approving and Adopting Settlement Stipulation; Reopening Record 

and Amending Order 08 in Docket U-072375 (Order 10) in Docket UG-151663. Among other 

things, Order 10 required that Puget Sound Energy (PSE) and Puget LNG, LLC (Puget LNG) 

enter into an operations and maintenance (O&M) agreement for the Project, that was separate 

and distinct from the Joint Ownership Agreement. 

On September 30, 2020, PSE filed a status report on the O&M services agreement, informing the 

Commission of its intent to contract with a third party, NAES, to provide O&M services for the 

Tacoma LNG Facility. On November 30, 2020, PSE filed with the Commission an amended and 

restated version of the JOA, reflecting the contract for NAES to provide O&M services. On 

January 27, 2021, PSE filed its Reimbursement Agreement memorializing the affiliate 

transaction between PSE and Puget LNG regarding payment of Puget LNG’s share of the NAES 

O&M contract costs, and on February 18, 2021, PSE filed a Gas Supply Services Agreement 

between PSE and Puget LNG regarding the supply of gas for unregulated fueling operations at 

the Tacoma LNG Facility.  

On April 19, 2021, Commission staff (Staff) filed a letter in this docket, informing the 

Commission that Staff had reviewed PSE’s filings and finds that they comply with the 

requirements of Order 10. Staff further stated that PSE has now completed all of the compliance 

filings required by Order 10. 
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The Commission has reviewed Order 10, PSE’s filings, and Staff’s letter, and finds that PSE has 

complied with all of the requirements of Order 10. 

 

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 

 


